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May 30th, 2024 
Project 22-1310 E 

REVISED NOTICE OF TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE 
Sanitary Sewer Replacement and Improvement 

Hyacinthe Boulevard 
 

Peel Region has been working in your neighbourhood to replace the aging sanitary sewer along Hyacinthe 
Boulevard. This work is required to maintain and improve existing wastewater services. 
 
At this stage in the project, the construction work on Hyacinthe Boulevard is delayed and the temporary road 
closure will need to be extended until June 13th, 2024 to complete this work. 
 
Traffic impacts 
 

• Hyacinthe Boulevard will be closed to all through traffic from Cawthra Road to Breckenridge Road. This 
temporary road closure has been extended to June 13th, 2024.  
A detour route will be clearly marked with road signs. Residents who live on the street will have access to 
their homes. Access to businesses will be maintained. No through traffic will be allowed and there will be 
no on-street parking.  

• It will be necessary to dig a temporary trench in the eastbound lane of Hyacinthe Boulevard at Cawthra 
Road, the work area requiring temporary road closure and a detour route along Breckenridge Road is 
shown on the attached map.  
 
For this reason, it will not be possible to turn left or right from Cawthra Road onto Hyacinthe Boulevard. 
 

During this time, traffic will be directed by police officers or flag persons. Emergency service vehicles and school 
buses will be permitted to cross through the closure with guidance from the onsite contractor. 
We apologize for any delays or inconvenience resulting from these traffic impacts.  
 
Keeping you informed 
Weather and other unpredictable events may change the date of these traffic impacts. Receive timely project 
updates right to your inbox by signing up for e-notices. Visit peelregion.ca/construction/signup or scan the QR 
code below (using your cell phone camera) to start signing up. 

 
Follow Peel Public Works on Twitter (twitter.com/peelpublicworks) for project updates. 
Information on this construction project can also be found at peelregion.ca/pw/construction/miss/22-1310E.asp 
 
Safety during construction 

https://peelregion.ca/construction/signup/
http://www.twitter.com/peelpublicworks
https://twitter.com/peelpublicworks


   

 

Construction zones require extra caution to keep everyone safe – pedestrians, cyclists, drivers, and construction 
workers. When driving, walking, or biking through the construction area, please be aware of your surroundings, 
watch for construction crews and other road users, slow down, account for delays, and consider other routes if 
possible. To learn more about how to stay safe in construction zones, visit peelregion.ca/workzonesafety 
 
Thank you for your patience as we complete this necessary work. This work will allow us to continue providing 
you with high quality wastewater services. If you have any questions, please contact us. 
 
 
Wastewater Collection and Conveyance 
Engineering Services Division 
Public Works, Peel Region  
Email: construction@peelregion.ca  
Phone: 905-791-7800 ext. 4409  
  

https://peelregion.ca/construction/workzonesafety/


   

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Map: Temporary Road Closure on Hyacinth Boulevard 
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